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Past few months
The summer was filled with some rest, and some family time. It also included some time at WEC Camps where Malcolm was the Bible teacher for the younger age group. Amy also moved back home from London which means we’re all under the same roof again, which is a lot of fun.
As the summer drew to a close, the volume of meetings and visits seemed to increased as the working year returned to its normal pace. 
Malcolm’s role on WEC’s International Council meant a week of online meetings was one of the first post-summer commitments, discussing the future strategies the Lord is leading WEC into. Kerstin has started a two-year Spiritual Direction course, participating in the first in-person gathering in Birmingham. Malcolm also enjoyed a week teaching new members of WEC about our ethos and principles, which is always a joy. The Lord continues to call people into his mission plan, and it’s so encouraging to see the passion and authenticity they come with. 
Upcoming few months
Soon, Amy will be visiting the WEC Betel centre in Málaga, Spain for a week, serving at the drug rehabilitation ministry. Then in On 23-28 October, we are both leading WEC’s annual UK & Ireland conference in Northampton. We expect around 100 members from around the country to come together for encouragement and corporate discernment time. We are also preparing for a three-month sabbatical – 11 November to 9 February when we hope to slow the pace of life down a bit, visit friends and family, and include a good number of weeks in Sweden to reconnect with everyone there, too.
Praise & Prayer
1. Thank God for a slower paced summer with some special time with family. Amy is doing well, exploring what she would like to do next. Please pray for her trip to Spain and also for what she will do on her return.
1. Please pray for all the preparation still needed for the WEC conference coming up. Our prayer is that we as a whole fellowship will encounter God in a fresh way and have ears to hear what He is saying to us.
1. We haven’t yet made all the plans for our upcoming sabbatical. Pray for wisdom as we consider how best to make use of our time.

